2023-2024 学年高中毕业班阶段性测试(五)

考生注意:

- N.9aokzx.co 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号填写在试卷和答题卡上,并将考生号条形码粘 贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需 改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡 上。写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有 2 分钟的时间将试卷上的答案 转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话 仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £ 9.18.

C. £ 9. I5.

C. It's expensive.

答案是 C。

1. What does the man think of his apartment?

A. It's comfortable.

B. It's noisy.

2. How is the man going to help the woman?

A. By buying her a ticket.

B. By driving her to the bank.

C. By lending her some money.

3. Where does the conversation take place?

A. At a station.

B. In a garden.

C. In a store.

4. What do we know about the woman?

A. She likes watching films on TV.

B. She works as an English teacher.

C. She likes traveling all over the world.

5. What's the man concerned about?

A. Mary's health.

B. Mary's safety.

C. Susan's safety.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分) 听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选 项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟; 听完 后,各小题给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. What did the man do last night? C. He went to the theatre. A. He ate outside. B. He played games. 7. What happened to Jerry last week? C. He lost his job. B. He became sick. A. He was injured. 听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 8. What's Sara preparing for? B. A conference. C. An interview. A. A trip. 9. Where are Sara's documents found? C. Under a map. A. In a drawer. B. On the shelf. 10. What does the man suggest the woman do? C. Carry some medicine. A. Have a rest. B. Take a taxi. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。 11. What type of room has the man reserved? C. A non-smoking room. B. A double room. A. A single room. 12. Which of the following does the man receive? B. Room 412. C. Room 420. A. Room 402. 13. Why can't the man enter his hotel room immediately? A. The room is not ready. B. Check-in starts at 2 o' clock. C. The room is in need of repair. 听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。 14. What's the probable relationship between the speakers? C. Driver and passenger. B. Husband and wife. A. Neighbors. 15. What will the woman do tomorrow? C. Go to the hospital. B. Meet a friend. A. Go to town. 16. What do we know about the oil prices these days? A. They are rising. C. They are stable. B. They are falling. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. When did Ms Flamini begin her adventure? C. In November, 2020. A. In November, 2021. B. In December, 2021. 18. What did Ms Flamini immediately do after finishing her adventure? C. She had a medical check-up. A. She took a shower. B. She saw her family. 19. How did Ms Flamini feel during the adventure? A. She felt tired and hungry. B. She was afraid of darkness. C. She lost all sense of time. 20. What does Ms Flamini think is important for her success? 关**A**r **Courage** 在线官方微信: **F^B Cooperation 信号**: b igkzx), **C** 我**Oppistence** 资料及排名分析信息。

英语试题 第2页(共8页)

阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将 x.com 该项涂黑。

Upcoming Book Fairs and Festivals

If you're an author, you owe it to yourself to check out this list of book fairs and festivals that authors can attend.

Bouchercon World Mystery Convention, October 14-15, San Diego, CA. The World Mystery Convention is a nonprofit, all-volunteer organization which holds an annual convention in honor of Anthony Boucher, the distinguished mystery fiction critic, editor and author. Bouchercon is their annual world mystery convention, where every year readers, writers, publishers, editors, and booksellers gather for a weekend of education, entertainment, and fun!

The Appalachian Writer's Conference, October 28, Berea, KY. The conference is a literary workshop that offers beginning writers a chance to sharpen existing skills and learn new techniques from award-winning, seasoned novelists, non-fiction writers, memoirists, and poets. The guests will stay at Historic Boone Tavern Hotel and have a chance to meet Kentucky Artisans.

Kansas Book Festival, November 10-12, Topeka, KS. This event, designed to celebrate the best of Kansas literature, arts and history, will offer a variety of activities for Kansans of all ages, including meet-the-author sessions, panel discussions, book signings and sales, and a special tent with projects to children. This event is free and open to the public.

Indie Book Fair, November 19 Orlando. FL. The Indie Book Fair's mission is to create a space to allow independent authors to sell and showense their work. build their readership and make everyone aware of their brand. The vision is through multiple book fair events that are FREE to the public and will include virtual buying for readers who cannot attend. The fair will be held 3 times a year.

21. What's special about the event to be held in San Diego?

A. It lasts the longest.

B. It aims to entertain the volunteers.

C. It educates the public on publications. D. It is intended to honor a well-known author.

22. What opportunity does the event on October 28 offer its attendants?

A. Staying at a hotel for free.

B. Improving their writing skills.

C. Winning writing awards.

D. Meeting with independent authors.

23. Where can you expect to get your favorite author's signed book?

A. In San Diego.

B. In Berea.

C. In Topeka.

D. In Orlando.

At age 14, Kristin Beale suffered injuries in an accident. She was riding one Jet Ski on a lake when a schoolmate ran over her, leaving her with a serious spinal cord(脊髓) injury.

Before the accident, Beale was an active student at Henrico's Deep Run High School, involved in competition cheerleading and hockey. Afterward, she had to relearn how to perform daily tasks. "When I was in hospital, doctors told my parents I would be a vegetable, and that I wouldn't be able to breathe or swallow. I wanted to disprove everything they had on their list," she says.

Beale began writing about her experiences while working on her recovery in California. By the time she finished, she had written 32 stories. She narrowed them down and eventually gathered them into her first nonfiction book, "Greater Things", about how people react to her and how she

has overcome her injuries and stays positive. "I never thought it would become a book, but that's how it all started," Beale says.

Her second book, "Date Me", is a collection of comics coming from three dozen unsuccessful dates. "I would turn those dates into comic strips," Beale says. Instead of typical banter(戏说), she says, each meeting was a "disability-centered date. It felt like interviewing about my disability. I would open up on the dates." Trying to find humor in something that is not really funny. Beale drew comics about her dates' reactions to her wheelchair-bound status. She didn't start dating to get material for a book. Beale notes, "I love to meet people, go out and do things. It turned into, 'How can I turn a waste of time and hurt feelings into something good?'"

Now working as a literary scout for her publisher, Morgan James Publishing in Hampton, Beale continues to write. Another nonfiction book, "A Million Suns", details her journey "from the darkness of disability into the sunlight of circumstance" and how she has found happiness.

24. What might be on the doctors' "list" for Beale?

A. Daily tasks for treatment. B.

B. Consequences of Beale's injury.D. Instructions on using drugs.

C. Diets during recovery.

25. Why did Beale begin writing stories during her recovery?

A. To publish a book of her own.
C. To record her experiences after injury.

B. To cheer herself up in the hospital.

D. To encourage the patients with disabilities.

26. How did Beale usually behave while dating?

A. She didn't take it seriously.

B. She was careful and sensitive.

C. She talked with sense of humor.

D. She was honest and open-minded.

27. What's the thefre of the Holds "A. Million Suns"?

A. Beale's skills in successful dates

B. Beale's theory on true happiness.

C. Beale's dream of a brighter future.

D. Beather's struggle with spinal cord injury.

C

If quiet listening involves being silent to give people room to talk... loud listening is about saying things intended to get a reaction out of them. This was the way Steve Jobs listened. He would put a strong point of view on the table and insist on a response. Why do I call this listening, instead of talking, or even yelling(明即)? Because Steve didn't just challenge others; he insisted that they challenge him back.

Obviously, this approach works only when people feel confident enough to rise to the challenge. Just as some people are frightened by quiet listening, other people are offended(冒犯) by loud listening. If you are a loud listener, how do you deal with people who are either constitutionally unable to stand up to an aggressive(强势的) boss or whose position is too unimportant to allow them to feel secure, even if the larger culture welcomes this behavior?

If you have a loud listening style, you need to go to some lengths to build the confidence of those who you're making uncomfortable. And as people witness one another challenging the boss, they will grow to feel it's safe to do so as well. You don't have to adopt Steve's style to be a loud listener. Paul Saffo, an engineering professor at Stanford, describes a technique he calls "strong opinions, weakly held." Saffo has made the point that expressing strong, some might say unacceptable, positions to others is a good way to get to a better answer, or at least to have a more interesting conversation.

I love this approach in my sales work. I've always found that saying what I think really clearly and then going to great lengths to encourage disagreement is a good way to listen. I tend to state my positions strongly, so I have had to learn to follow up with, "Please poke holes in this idea—I know it may be terrible. So tell me all the reasons we should not do that in our marketing."

英语试题

第4页(共8页)

28. What kind of listener was Steve Jobs?

A. He would listen attentively.

C. He presented his views peacefully. D. He seldom contradicted the speaker.

29. On what occasion can you use the loud listening style according to the author? N.9aokzx.com

A. When you feel sure about your topic.

B. When you're facing a rather aggressive boss.

C. When people talking to you are in a lower position.

D. When people feel safe about challenging your authority.

30. What does the underlined part "poke holes" in paragraph 4 probably mean?

B. Become interested. C. Make predictions. A. Find mistakes. D. Keep balanced.

31. What does the author most probably do?

A. A college professor.

B. A business manager.

C. A book reviewer.

D. A television presenter.

B. He would push for a response.

"Giraffenap" has been created by a Japanese company and is intended to allow the user to take a rest while standing when you feel tired or sleepy with the aim of improving performance at work.

Rather than relying on coffee and endless yawns to try and make it through the workday, Koyoju Plywood Corporation declared about the "giraffenap" that the nap box will allow you to "be refreshed" in just 20 minutes.

Giving in to your sleepiness and taking a 20-minute nap will apparently help improve your performance by recovering from tiredness, reducing stress, restoring memory and concentration, and improving creativity A study for NASA has found that pilots who took a 26-minute nap experienced a 34 percent improvement of percentage. and a 16 percent improvement in reaction time. "As a new way to take a break, we will provide a space where you can take a nap while standing in the office," the site explains.

But why does it have to be standing? Well, the site explains that the research by Hokkaido University showed that sleeping while standing allows you to reach a sleep state in which you breathe lightly, so when you wake up you can feel the effect of a nap without having to sleep too much, and you can quickly return to work without feeling dizzy. Plus, making the box vertical(垂 直的) rather than horizontal means that it takes up half as much floor space and makes it less likely that your boss will say there just isn't room. The box also comes equipped with a fire extinguisher, smoke detector, and LED lighting for safety, and it blocks out sound from the outside to ensure a calm, sleep-worthy environment.

Now, I know what you're thinking-wouldn't you just fall down if you tried to sleep while standing? Well, not with giraffenap's design. The box is equipped with four points to support the body at the head, butt, legs and feet, meaning you can relax in the box while still remaining upright.

32. Where is the "giraffenap" designed to be used?

A. At home. B. In the field.

D. In the classroom. C. In the workplace.

33. What does the third paragraph mainly tell us?

A. The benefits from taking a nap.

B. The new finding by NASA.

C. The ways of improving productivity.

D. The pilots' experience with the "giraffenap".

34. Why does the "giraffenap" come in a vertical shape?

A. It will ensure the sleepers' safety.

B. The sleepers can breathe slowly.

C. It will occupy much less floor space.

D. The sleepers can enter a deeper sleep state fel

35. What can we infer about the sleepers in the "giraffenap"?

A. They have limited mobility.

B. They will be disturbed by noise.

C. They come out feeling pretty dizzy.

D. They're likely to suffer injuries.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。选项中有两项为多余选项。

You may not be able to change your school's environmental policy, but you can be the change you want to see in the world. Going eco-friendly can raise awareness of environmental issues. Here are some ways that can help you go green.

Take notes electronically

__36__? Use a digital device such as a laptop or tablet to take your notes. This will stop paper waste and also save you a ton of money! In case you don't have a tablet or laptop, purchase a budget-friendly device. __37__. And there are lots of devices to choose from that will do just fine for note-taking, research, and so on.

Embrace(拥抱) recycling

How many soft drink cans, papers from lecture notes, plastic water bottles, and snack food packaging does every high-school student throw away? More than we could count! 38. Focus your attention on recycling. Most areas have curbside recycling, so make sure that you place the recycled waste in the right bin.

39

The emission of hir pollutants from transport is one of the biggest enemies of a healthy environment. To reduce the environmental impact of transport and improve public health, use sustainable(可持续的) transport. Switch from car rides to riding a bike. Also, if you are hanging out with your friends nearby, take a waik. In addition to reducing air pollution. vou'll also keep your body healthy.

Eat some greens

You don't have to turn into a vegetarian, but you might want to consider increasing your greens. Vegetarian meals are good for your health, and they have a lower carbon footprint. Start off by introducing a meat-free day once a week. If you don't mind getting your hands dirty, think about growing your own fruits and vegetables. __40__.

- A. But you can do something about it
- B. Start an eco-friendly student club
- C. Choose sustainable transport
- D. You don't need something super fancy
- E. What about recycling your study books and old clothes
- F. Why not take advantage of living in an era of technology
- G. You can even join your community gardeners to learn some tricks

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

The movie star and kung fu master Bruce Lee, born in 1940, is famous for his martial arts and artistic achievements. He <u>41</u> the term kung fu to such an extent that it became a Chinese cultural <u>42</u> globally. Born in San Francisco and raised in Hong Kong, he <u>43</u> the gap between East and West.

Even after his death, his 44 continues to influence admirers, including Wong Yiukeung, who has been a(n) 45 of Lee's for about 40 years. When at primary school Wong read magazines that featured Lee's kung fu skills. He was immediately 46 to the star and started to follow him. As a teenager, Wong 47 watched films and television programs that featured Lee.

Then in 2008, when Lee's former mansion(宅第) was announced to be 48 by the owner who was heavily in debt, Wong wrote to the Hong Kong government and the owner, 49 the preservation of the house. Over the next 11 years Wong tried to transform the mansion into a 50 in memory of Bruce Lee. However, in 2019, the mansion was 51, so was the museum.

Then Wong decided to 52 reconstruct the mansion in the virtual world. After four years of work he finally made it. 53 virtual reality headsets, fans worldwide will be able to get a close look at their idol's home and 54, including the quiet courtyard and the cherished car Lee

owned, which 55 the number plate AX6521. 41. A. coined B. favored

D. revised C. popularized C. center 42. A. tradition B. symbol D. source

43. A. highlighted B. widened C. bridged D. ignored B. background C. action 44. A. family D. spirit

B. friend 45. A. enthusiast C. pupil D. sponsor D. compared C. subjected

47. A. originally B. drawn B. repeatedly D. temporarily C. seldom

48. A. restored B. abandoned C. donated D. sold B. ruling out D. setting aside 49. A. calling for C. putting off

50. A. gallery B. stadium C. museum D. library

D. located 51. A. checked B. decorated C. leveled D. digitally 52. A. secretly B. occasionally C. gratefully B. Making D. Passing 53. A. Wearing C. Exchanging

D. school 54. A. wealth B. life C. film

D. hung 55. A. indicated C. dropped B. exposed

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式,并将答案填写 在答题卡上。

The silk industry in Sichuan is one of the original points of Chinese silk culture. Sichuan brocade(蜀锦) originated from the Spring and Autumn period, and fully developed in the Han and Tang 56 (dynasty). It has a history of more than 2,000 years and had a far-reaching influence 57 traditional Chinese silk production. Sichuan brocade features light shades

(integrate) in an elegant and carefree style, which shows Han Chinese characteristics and local traditions. Sichuan brocade is one of China's four most famous branches of brocade, the others 59

(be) Yun brocade in Nanjing, Song brocade in Suzhou and Zhuang brocade in Guangxi. With its 60 (attract) designs and bright, clear colors that follow the style of Chinese-ink paintings, Sichuan brocade was put on the national intangible cultural heritage list in 2006.

Silk 61 (produce) in Sichuan Province since ancient times and Chengdu was the starting point of the southern Silk Road. Sichuan brocade is made with local silk and colored silk threads, 62 are the raw materials. Special embroidery(刺绣) skills are used 63 (turn) brocade into quilt covers, pillowcases, clothes and shoes.

64 subjects of the Sichuan brocade are rich and varied. Some come from legends, myths, historical stories, and others come from landscape, figures, flowers, birds and animals, (especial) the beasts that symbolize fortune and long life.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(满分15分)

假定你是李华,原计划在周末与你的留学生朋友 Jack 参观一个本地民俗(folklore) 展览, www.gaokzx.com 但该活动因故取消。请你给 Jack 写一封邮件,内容包括

- 1.活动取消的原因;
- 2. 建议参观民俗博物馆。

注意:1.写作词数应为80个左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Jack .

Yours truly, Li Hua

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

One day, Alex, a 12-year-old school boy in a small town, got the news that the World Chess Championship was taking place in the neighboring city of Grandington. Fueled by his deep passion for chess, Alex decided to enter the competition, even though he was not officially invited. He had a feeling that he could stand a chance against some of the world's most skilled chess players.

The following morning, Alex packed his chessboard and chess pieces. With a mix of nervousness and determination, he boarded the train to Grandington. Once he arrived, the big city overwhelmed him with its tall buildings, progress ugnes, and the energy of chess enthusiasts from around the world.

With the help of a friendly stranger Alex managed to find the tournament venue(比赛场地). The hall was enormous, filled with rows or cness tames and players engaged in intense matches.

As Alex glanced around, he noticed how small ne tell compared to the chess celebrities surrounding him. Taking a deep breath, Alex approached the registration desk. The tournament organizers were surprised to see such a young boy standing before them, but they couldn't turn him away. Sensing his determination, they allowed him to participate, considering it a good opportunity for the other players to show their skills against a young talent.

As the championship progressed, Alex's opponents thought nothing of him due to his age. They saw him as an easy win, but little did they know that Alex possessed a strategic mind and a skill of unconventional moves. With each round, Alex astonished the players with his brilliant plays. Word quickly spread about the young talent who had accidentally entered the championship. The media became excited by Alex's story, and soon cameras and reporters flocked to capture his journey. Despite facing experienced opponents, Alex's passion for the game and his unwavering focus helped him advance through the ranks. His victories grew more remarkable with each passing day. People from all corners of the world began cheering for him, sending messages of support and admiration.

注意:1.续写词数应为 150 个左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

In the final round, Alex found himself facing the world chess champion.

Alex's unexpected victory made him a household name.	